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RBt DOCKET 110. 31tl "---SU - Application for .. endaent of Certificate Bo .. 
2.7-S to include territory held by CARRIAGB VILLAGB LAKDOWHER'S ASSOCIATIOB, 
INC., cancellation of Certificate 110. 57-S, and for liaited proceeding to 
impose current rates in Lee county, by IIOaTH ~OR~ MYERS UTILITY, I~C. 

Issue 1; aecommendation that the Commission 8bould recoqni •• the withdrawal 
of the objection letter received on January 7, 1994, signed by Mr. B. ouan. 
Ackerman, Ks. ADDa Marie sturqeon, Hr. and Mrs. R. Frye" &lld Mr. S. porter 
Smith. 

Issue 2: Recommendation that North ~ort Myers utility, Inc. should be 
qranted the additional territory described in Attacbment A of staff's 
memorandum dated 3/10/9., the collection system of carriaqe villaqe 
Landowners' Association, Inc. should be transferred to Borth ~ort Myers 
utility, Inc., and Certificate Ho. 57-S held by carriaqe villaqe Landowner.' 
Association, Inc. should be cancelled. 
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XBBue 3; Reco_endatioD that tlle rate. and charqe. contained in Rorth .. ort 
Hyers uti1ity, Xnc.'. tariff on fi1e with the commission shou1d be app1ie4 
to service provided in the additiona1 territory. If _ protest i. tiae1y 
file4, NFMU should be authorized to charge its authorized r~tes subject to 
refund with interest. HFKU should also be required to provide a bond, a 
letter of credit, or an escrow account in the amount of $442,906 a. security 
in the event that a refund become. necessary, and shou1d be required to 
comply with nu1e 25-30.360(6), ~.A.C., regarding reporting of funds subject 
to refund and status of the security being provided. 

Issue 4: Recommendation that rate base should not be established for 
carriage Village Landowners' Association at this time. 

Issue 5; Recommendation that the Commission deny Forth Fort Hyers utility's 
(NFMU) Petition for Interim Re1ief, filed February 16, 1994. The issue i. 
moot. 

Issue 6: Recommendation that this docket be closed if no protest is timely 
filed to the Commission's notice of proposed agency action for Xssues Hos. l 
and 4. 


